
Smackdown  –  November  26,
2015: Thanks For Something No
One Will See
Smackdown
Date:  November 26, 2015
Location: Bankers Life Fieldhouse, Indianapolis, Indiana
Commentators: Booker T., Rich Brennan, Jerry Lawler

First of all, Happy Thanksgiving. We’re in a strange period at the moment
as we’re waiting on TLC and the fans don’t seem to be thrilled. Sheamus
is World Champion again as Roman Reigns somehow managed to get screwed
out of the title again. Those five minutes he held the title were the
only five minutes a true good guy had held the title since Summerslam
2014. Let’s get to it.

Here’s Reigns to open things up with a table, a ladder and a chair in the
ring. Reigns talks about wrestling with the Usos in the house, in the
yard, at the beach and all over the streets. Their favorite spot was
always on the trampoline though because they would always dream of
winning the World Title. That actually happened this Sunday but it was a
short dream because Sheamus crushed his face with a Brogue Kick.

This brings out Sheamus, which is probably best as they’re keeping
Reigns’ talking short. Sheamus calls Reigns a walking Adele song and says
he’s been in elevators longer than Reigns was champion. You can’t even
heat up a frozen burrito in the time Reigns held the title. The fans (or
at least the ones recorded and played back here) don’t like these
comments so Sheamus goes on about Reigns’ success this past Sunday. All
Reigns had to do was shake HHH’s hand on Sunday but Reigns speared the
boss instead. That was all Sheamus needed to see before he came down to
the ring and snatched the title away.

Reigns says come down here and see what happens in five minutes. Sheamus
comes down but of course stops and laughs. He’ll see Reigns in his
nightmares, fella. Reigns wants a preview of TLC, where he’s going to
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break Sheamus’ jaw with a Superman Punch. Then he’ll break his back with
a chair and powerbomb him through a table. When Sheamus can’t get up,
Reigns is going to climb up and win the title all over again. This was
good and would make for an awesome midcard title feud, but Sheamus just
does not fit as the World Champion after how horribly he’s been booked in
recent months. You can’t just erase that time.

Dudley Boyz vs. Erick Rowan/Braun Strowman

Sequel to Monday where Harper and Wyatt beat the Dudleyz. D-Von hammers
on Rowan to start and clotheslines him into the corner for the tag off to
Bubba. Strowman is requested though and Bubba grabs a headlock. That
actually works for a few seconds before Strowman throws him into the
corner and blasts Bubba with a clothesline. Rowan wraps Bubba’s arm
around the post and we take a break.

Back with Strowman staying on the arm. A guy his size working on an
armbar really doesn’t look right. Rowan kicks Bubba in the face but eats
a clothesline, allowing for the tag off to D-Von. Some clotheslines put
Rowan down and everything breaks down. It’s table time but Harper comes
in with a superkick for the DQ at 9:25.

Rating: C. Totally fine but I’m over the Wyatts at this point. There’s no
reason to believe that this is going anywhere but at least they’re
fighting a team they could conceivably beat. The long term solution for
the Wyatts is to have them actually win something as they don’t have any
real accomplishments to make you believe they could pull off something
bigger.

Post match Strowman chokes D-Von out and puts him through the table.

New Day shills merchandise better than anyone since DX.

Becky Lynch vs. Paige

Becky armdrags her around to start and a dropkick puts Paige on the
floor. Back in and some legdrops get two each for Becky but a quick fall
away slam gives Paige control as we take a break. Back with Paige
cranking on both arms before missing a big kick to the head. Becky’s t-



bone suplex gets two but she can’t get the Disarm-Her. Instead Paige
sends her throat first into the middle rope and grabs a rollup for the
pin at 9:03. It sounds a bit lame but Paige couldn’t get her feet onto
the ropes to cheat, which would have made it a lot better.

Rating: C-. The ending hurt it as it Becky just got pinned off a lame
move but at least they were trying. Paige probably should have grabbed
some trunks or something to save the scene but it’s Smackdown on a
holiday so they’ll be lucky to only set a new record for viewership
futility. Not very good, though it’s nice to see Becky getting ring time
for a change.

The New Day is holding a potluck dinner and Big E. is in a chef’s hat.
The Divas seem more interested in his tricep meat and it’s time to dance
while they clap THANKS TO US. Heath Slater brings in Slater Slaw but Big
E. finds a Band-Aid. Adam Rose offers some rabbit stew to freak Big E.
out even more. The Ascension brings desolation and destruction so they’re
thrown out.

There’s a disagreement over who was supposed to bring the turkey but
here’s Gobbledy Gooker, as played by Xavier Woods. It was the Gooker’s
anniversary this Sunday too and it’s time to dance. Lawler: “Somewhere
the real Gobbledy Gooker is rolling over in his gravy.” Dang it Lawler
stop making me chuckle at bad jokes.

Alberto Del Rio vs. Jack Swagger

Non-title of course. Before the match, Colter talks about not knowing
Swagger anymore due to Jack’s blind American loyalty. Del Rio says that
Swagger is going to be thankful that he can walk out of the building.
Alberto kicks him into the corner to start but a double leg takedown puts
Del Rio on the mat.

Never mind though as he plants Jack with a DDT and stomps away even more.
Then to really mix it up, he stomps away from the middle rope. A quick
powerslam gets two for Jack and they head outside for a clothesline to
put Alberto in the timekeeper’s area. Swagger looks at Colter so Del Rio
chairs him in the back for the DQ at 3:08.



Rating: D. Dang it this is going to continue. Swagger is such a lame duck
challenger and has been for years but that won’t stop them from pushing
him as an American. I mean, it’s a really important and valuable
character to have and it’s not like THEY COULD GIVE IT TO SOMEONE ELSE
instead right? This was story advancement and likely a way to set up a
chairs match for the title at the pay per view.

Post match Jack gets the chair and chases them off.

The Usos run into the Gobbledy Gooker and Jimmy has an idea.

Lucha Dragons vs. New Day

Non-title. The Gooker is accompanying Big E. and Kofi here. Kofi and
Kalisto start things off as the fans seem to be behind New Day. Cara
comes in and drops Kalisto into a backsplash for two as the Dragons take
over. Kofi’s hurricanrana is countered into a sunset flip for two more
but it’s quickly off to Big E. to change momentum. The Gooker gets on the
apron for some dancing (Lawler: “A turkey twerk?”) and some interference
by pulling Cara out to the floor as we take a break.

Back with Cara suffering the Unicorn Stampede (it’s deadly you know) and
the Warrior Splash for two. Another splash misses though and it’s off to
Kalisto to speed things up. The hurricanrana driver plants Kofi and a
springboard kick to the head knocks E. to the floor. Kofi tries a rollup
and puts his feet on the ropes but the Gooker shoves them away, setting
up a springboard Salida Del Sol for the pin at 8:25.

Rating: C. I think you know what’s coming after the match so I don’t
think it’s a spoiler to suggest a triple threat tag match, preferably
with ladders involved, at TLC. This is another match that didn’t have
enough time to go anywhere but it could be entertaining if they were
allowed to go somewhere.

Of course the Gooker is revealed as an Uso. The other one brings out
Woods in his underwear with his hands taped together. The Usos superkick
and splash the helpless Woods. Dude that’s evil.

Tyler Breeze is ready for his match against Dean Ug-brose and Dolph



Ziggler. They’re just jealous of Breeze’s style and tonight it’s time to
get gorgeous.

Undertaker anniversary video.

Renee Young (looking better than usual tonight) asks Dean Ambrose about
his #1 contenders match for the Intercontinental Title tonight. Ambrose
says the win over Owens on Sunday wasn’t luck and neither was Reigns
beating him because Reigns was the better man. He doesn’t believe in luck
though and tonight he’s winning because he’s the better man.

Tyler Breeze vs. Dean Ambrose vs. Dolph Ziggler

Winner gets an Intercontinental Title shot, likely at TLC. Champion Kevin
Owens comes out to watch do commentary. Owens during Dolph’s entrance:
“Hang on. He’s going to show the world.” Ambrose throws his hoodie at
Owens but Kevin says the joke’s on Dean because now he gets a free
hoodie. Breeze gets sent to the floor to start, leaving Dean to send
Ziggler outside as well. Dean dives onto Breeze but gets superkicked
down. Ziggler stares at Owens (“You want the hoodie?”) as we take a
break.

Back with Breeze shoving Ziggler off the apron before focusing on
Ambrose. The rebound lariat is broken up as Ziggler superkicking Ambrose
when he’s bouncing off the ropes in a cool break. The Fameasser gets two
on Ambrose and now the rebound lariat takes Ziggler down. Breeze throws
Dean to the floor but gets taken down by Dean’s top rope elbow.

All three are back up so Dean and Ziggler try cross bodies at the same
time, only to crush Breeze in the middle instead. Why that puts Ziggler
and Ambrose down when they just hit a regular move isn’t clear. The Zig
Zag gets two on Dean with Breeze making the save. There’s the Beauty Shot
to Ziggler but Dean hits a quick Dirty Deeds to Tyler for the pin at
10:52.

Rating: B. Since when is Ziggler not allowed to do jobs in matches like
this? The entire point to having him out there should be to avoid having
the newcomer take a fall, but I’m sure they have BIG plans for Dolph in
the future. This was a really fun match though with some actually fresh



spots and Owens killing it on commentary. It’s really cool to see the
midcard title getting some focus here and they would be well served by
having more #1 contenders matches.

Owens and Ambrose stare each other down to end the show.

Overall Rating: C+. This was exactly what you would expect from a holiday
show that no one is going to watch. Ambrose winning was the only
storyline advancement, which is probably more than you would expect out
of most Smackdowns. The New Day stuff was funny of course and the whole
thing felt like a big, easy week, which is all it needed to be.

Results

Dudley Boyz b. Erick Rowan/Braun Strowman via DQ when Luke Harper
interfered

Paige b. Becky Lynch – Rollup

Jack Swagger b. Alberto Del Rio via DQ when Del Rio used a chair

Lucha Dragons b. New Day – Springboard Salida Del Sol to Kingston

Dean Ambrose b. Tyler Breeze and Dolph Ziggler – Dirty Deeds to Ambrose

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up my new
book of the History of Wrestlemania at Amazon for just $3.99
at:

http://www.amazon.com/dp/B0188BJRGU

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6
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